UCUI

Minutes
January 28, 2013
2:00 – 3:30 p.m.

Heritage Room, Oakland Center

Members present: Julie Borkin, Scott Crabill, Julie Dermidoff, Irene Fox, Claudia Grobbel, Cindy Hermsen, Bob Jarski, Amanda Nichols, Carolyn O’Mahony, Steve Shablin, Kanako Taku and Steve Wright
1.
Call to order

2.
Reviewed January 14, 2013 minutes. Approved unanimously after one correction 


was noted by Scott Crabill. 

3.
HS elimination of NH rubric


Our discussion about course numbering continued following Scott’s inquiry 

addressed to Patricia Wren. There was concern about the rationale and process 

used in changing 400-level NH courses to 300-level HS courses. According to 

Patricia’s reply, the change was to help avoid student confusion about the 

sequence in which courses are taken. However, some courses could be 
returned to the 400-level, if appropriate. (Refer to Scott’s inquiry and Patricia’s 

response of January 15, 2013.) 

There was agreement that course numbering should follow the guidelines shown 

on page 50 of the undergraduate catalog. A more prescriptive approach should 

generally be avoided in favor of leaving the decision to the “wisdom” of the 

academic unit. Nevertheless, we should be able to articulate differences between 

100, 200, 300 and 400-level courses at OU vis-a-vis community college offerings 

for 4-year degrees. 

In addition to the proposed numbering changes, the topic of changing the NH 

rubric to HS was discussed. More specific rubric is informative to students and 

those who interpret transcripts, cognates, specializations, etc. Precedent exists 

across the university: Math uses MTH, APM, STA, etc.; the Medical Laboratory 

Sciences Program within the SHS uses MLS, CT, RT, NMT, etc. If HS is the “one 

rubric fits all” designation, HS will run out of course numbers, making 
appropriate course numbering even more difficult. 

Voting is planned for our next meeting after Scott obtains further information 

from Patricia Wren.

4.
Occupational Safety and Health (OSH) Review


Presented by Jeff Insko and Julie Borkin. In their report, the national accrediting 

body, ABET, indicated “no deficiencies” and “no weaknesses.” OSH Director 

Charles McGlothlin is on leave but offered to help via a conference call, if 

requested by UCUI. The questions of adequate faculty and student advising came 

up previously but these points were found to be satisfied with the addition of 

advising personnel, Aaron Bird as a strong faculty, information about the 

director’s job security, and very strong approval by ABET. UCUI unanimously 

voted to approve the OSH Program Review.
5.
Self-Studies


Scott indicated that reviews should not wait too long to be completed and 


 suggested that we should finish the following four reviews by the end of this 

semester:  


--Modern Languages and Literature (Carolyn and Steve S.)


--Music (Seong and Carolyn)


--Theatre (Amanda and Claudia)


--Dance (Susan and Julie)


The Wellness, Health Promotion and Injury Prevention Self-Study has been 

received. Amanda and Kanako kindly volunteered to head this review.

6.
Good and welfare
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